

Parish News

Meet your Councillors
Public Open Space
Parish Wide Litter Pick
Plant a Daffodil
The Warm Hub

salfordpriors.gov.uk



Contents

Message from the Chairman	Page 1
Meet your Parish Councillors	Page 2-3
Twenty is Plenty	Page 4
Public Open Space	Page 4
Dog Waste Bins	Page 5
Defibrillator Training	Page 5
Working Groups	Page 6
Salford Priors Warm Hub	Page 7-8
Parish Council Meetings	Page 9
Parish Wide Litter Pick	Page 9
Daffodil Planting	Page 9
Help our Parish thrive	Page 10
Parish Information	Page 10
Which Council?	Page 11

Message from the Chairman

Welcome to the first edition of Parish Connect, the Parish Council's newsletter connecting the residents of the seven settlements of the parish. Following the uncontested May Parish Council election, your "new" council starts its term of office with the values of openness, transparency, enthusiasm, commitment and a dedication to serve all residents.

Councillors are your conduit to raise any matters of concern or suggestions for improving services within the parish, your Parish Councillors can influence, improve the quality of life and the environment of the parish, they will work to identify issues which are important to the lives of the residents that we represent. Your councillors will be supported and encouraged to act on your behalf, we have a mix of experience on the council, under my Chairmanship all councillors will be supported and encouraged with help and guidance to become Community Leaders with the power to influence decisions for the benefit of parish residents. They will be encouraged to independently report potholes, overflowing litter & dog bins etc. they do not need to report a pothole to the Clerk or wait for the monthly meeting, they can report it direct to the County Council as a Salford Priors Parish Councillor.

Your councillors will uphold the values of public office, to act with Integrity, Objectivity Accountability, Openness and Honesty. We have some long outstanding issues to deal with over the next few months but as a Team we will work to resolve them. As a Council we are supported by an experienced and very hardworking Clerk we are fortunate to have such a dedicated employee, your new Council is ready for the challenges that lie ahead.

Kim James
Chairman of Salford Priors Parish Council

Meet your Parish Councillors



Cllr Kim James
Chairman
01789 772338
kim.james@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr Rosemary GreenVice Chairman
rosemary.green@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr Liam Maude liam.maude@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr Dave Pricedave.price@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr Jan McClean jan.mcclean@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr Lauren Stanley lauren.stanley@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Cllr James Meakins james.meakins@salfordpriors.gov.uk



Donna Bowles
Parish Clerk
07740 581739
clerk@salfordpriors.gov.uk

Twenty is Plenty

You may have spotted the newly installed twenty is plenty advisory signs within Salford Priors and Dunnington. These are only advisory signs, however it reminds drivers about the presence of pedestrians, children, cyclists and horse riders that frequent our rural roads.

Public Open Space

We want to let the residents of Salford Priors

Parish know that we are aware of the open space on the CALA homes estate. It is currently out of the Parish Council's control as the open space still belongs to CALA homes and is yet to be handed over for the Parish Council to maintain.

We remain in contact with CALA homes to get the issue of the open space sorted along with the bus shelter which is yet to be installed and the traffic calming along School Road. Please know we are doing everything in our power to get these matters resolved as soon as possible. Once handed over the open space will be maintained in accordance with the planning consent

and the Parish Council's high standards of amenity management and maintenance ensuring that this asset is protected for future generations and an open spacewe can all be proud of.



Dog Waste Bins

There are now many dog waste bins spread out across the parish. We would like to remind dog owners to pick up after your dog to keep our villages pleasant places to walk, without having to watch your step. If you notice a missed collection of a waste bin you can report it directly to Street Scene at Stratford District Council. Email: Streetscene@stratford-dc.gov.uk or telephone: 01789 260616



Defibrillator Training

On Saturday 3rd June the Parish Council held a defibrillator training course for parish residents to come along to and learn how defibrillators work at Salford Priors Memorial Hall.

The course was run by Stratford Lions who offered 20 spaces of which all were filled.

This is the Parish Council's fourth defibrillator training. We are now eagerly awaiting the delivery of the newly refurbished phone box, which will house a new defibrillator in Abbots Salford







Working Groups

Infrastructure & Built Environment Working Group:

At the Parish Council meeting on 15th June, it was decided to amalgamate a number of Working Groups. This is now called the Infrastructure and Built Environment Working Group and consists of:

- Highways
- Public Open Space
- NDP
- Allotments
- Public Rights of Way (PROW)
- Leisure Trails

Communications Development:

The newly resurrected communications group is set up to keep residents informed throughout the parish of what is happening. We always appreciate residents feedback to help us to improve our newsletters and its content going



Salford Priors Warm Hub

Salford Priors Warm Hub - Afternoon Tea Party in aid of Breast Cancer Research Thursday 10th August, 2.30 - 4.30pm

This will be a Warm Hub with a difference. Join us to have traditional afternoon high tea. Small, voluntary donations will be accepted with grateful thanks whilst raising funds for much needed research.

Manulle alle all

Salford Priors Warm Hub celebrates its first birthday on

Thursday 21st September. Since opening its doors, the Warm Hub has been a huge success! People from Salford Priors and beyond visit weekly, whether it be to have a catch up with friends old and new, to play bowls, read a book, complete a jigsaw puzzle or have a go at table tennis.

The Warm Hub has been a fundamental part of the village community since its opening, and has allowed those who may not have the opportunity to socialise in a safe environment after covid. You'll always be greeted with smiling faces, a warm drink and food should you pop along on a Thursday morning. What's not to love?

SALFORD PRIORS WARM HUB

Every Thursday, 10.00 am - 12.00 noon Salford Priors Memorial Hall, School Road WR11 8XD



- Come along & keep warm & cosy at our Community Cafe
- Meet people & enjoy a chat
- Relax with FREE refreshments, board games, books & wifi
- Get energy saving tips & advice





Everyone's welcome!

Free community event by Salford Priors Parish Council







Parish Council Meetings



The following meetings will take place in Salford Priors Memorial Hall at 7pm:

- Wednesday 19th July
- Wednesday 20th September
- Wednesday 18th October
- Wednesday 15th November
- Wednesday 13th December planning applications & budget setting only

Parish Wide Litter Pick Saturday 29th July, 10am - 12pm

Collection points for high-vis vests, litter pickers and bags will be Salford Priors Memorial Hall Car Park, Dunnington Baptist Church Hall and Abbotts Salford green at the bottom of New Inn Lane.

Daffodil Planting

Volunteers are required to plant daffodil bulbs at various locations within the parish in the Autumn. If you are interested in joining the 'planting party' please email the Clerk at clerk@salfordpriors.gov.uk

Help our Parish thrive!

Do you have a spare five minutes in the day? If so, could you find the time to give a parish planter near to you a drop of water. They keep the village looking vibrant and welcoming, and with the hot weather we have had would definitely be welcoming

Parish Information

District Councillor:

of some refreshing water.

Cllr Lauren Stanley lauren.stanley@stratford-dc.gov.uk 07745 210108

County Councillor:

Cllr Daren Pemberton darenpemberton@warwickshire.co.uk

Amenity Maintenance Contractors:

Limebridge Rural Services

Parish Maintenance Officer:

Graham Littleford of GTL Services

Parish Council Lengthsman:

Steve Baker

Which Council?

The below shows some information on which councils offer which services with contact details should you need to get in touch with them.

Salford Priors Parish Council - 07740 581739

Playing field inspection and maintenance | Play equipment
St Matthews churchyard Extension | Streetlighting (numbered)
Grants and Initiatives | Litter bins | Amenity and verge mowing
Planters and flower displays | Planning matters | TOPs building
Allotments | Parish Office

Stratford-on-Avon District Council - 01789 267575

Council Tax Collection | Economic Development | Elections
Environmental Health | Grants for Various Activities | Housing
Local Licensing | Refuse & Recycling Collection
Tree Preservation | Workplace Safety
Youth/Children's Services

Warwick County Council - 01926 410410

Blue Badges | Bus Passes | Children's services | Education Fire & Rescue Services | Footpaths/Bridleways Grants for Various Activities | Health & Community Services Highways Lighting | Public Transport | Road Safety Registration - Birth, Marriage and Deaths | Social Care Transportation | Waste & Recycling





